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12 September 2025 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 

Rostering home industrial action by the PPTA during Week 10:  15-19 September 2025  

 

The PPTA has informed us about the impact of its rostering Home Industrial Action, as it will affect our school 

during next week.  The union has advised our Board that its member teachers at our school will be making their 

members unavailable to teach the following year levels on the following specific days: 

• Monday 15 September – Years 12 and 13 

• Tuesday 16 September – Year 11 

• Wednesday 17 September – Year 10 

• Thursday 18 September – Year 9. 

 

The Board has carefully considered the availability of non-union teaching staff and unfortunately decided that we 

can’t provide normal instruction for each of these year level groups on the nominated day.  

 

On Thursday 18 September during the Year 9 rostering home day, we will endeavour to provide supervision in the 

library for those students under the age of 14 where making alternative arrangements for care is difficult.  This will 

not involve normal subject-specific teaching and learning but will entail supervision by a non-union staff member.  

Please contact the office before Thursday to indicate if your child will need this.  

 

School buses will be running as normal. 

 

We know that this is inconvenient for parents and students alike. Please be assured that student safety is our main 

concern. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Ngaire Te Ahu 

BOARD PRESIDING MEMBER 

 

 

 
Scott Jenkins 

PRINCIPAL 
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